
Notice to Student/Resident Applicants and Matriculants:  
 
Serving as a patient:  
An essential part of the training of students/residents at Pitt Dental Medicine is to learn and 
practice clinical concepts that involve administering anesthesia, dental hygiene and cleaning as 
well as other facets of dental examination and care. In order to facilitate this training, part of the 
educational experience at Pitt Dental requires students and residents to serve as patients for 
other students/residents.  
 
It is essential to the effective relationship between a dental practitioner and their patient to have 
a complete and up-to-date health history.  Students/residents will be called upon when acting as 
a patient to convey a complete and adequate health history to their dental practitioner and 
faculty who are overseeing their clinical training (for educational purposes and) in the event of a 
medical or other emergency arising during patient care and treatment. 
 

Enrollment, Graduation and Licensure: 
 
To complete the program in which students/residents are enrolled the student/resident may be 
required to compete clinical education placements at Pitt Dental and  within facilities external 
to the University, which may require additional criminal background checks and/or drug 
screens prior to the start of the required experience. Failure of a background check, clearance 
and/or drug screen may render a student/resident ineligible to be placed in the University clinic 
or external facility in order to meet clinical education requirements for graduation and/or 
continue to be enrolled as a student at Pitt Dental.  
 
 
Failure of a background check, clearance and/or drug screen may affect the future ability to 
graduate from Pitt Dental Medicine or to be licensed. To become licensed, many states will 
inquire as to whether the applicant has been convicted of a misdemeanor, a felony, or a 
felonious or illegal act associated with alcohol and/or substance abuse.  

If you have any questions regarding this Notice, please contact 
dentaladmissions@dental.pitt.edu.  

 


